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 NUNEATON AND BEDWORTH BOROUGH COUNCIL  
 
 COUNCIL       21st April 2021 
 
 The meeting of the Nuneaton and Bedworth Borough Council was held on 

Monday, 21st April 2021. Due to government guidance during the COVID-19 
pandemic this meeting was held virtually at various remote locations and live 
streamed. 

 
 

Present 
 

The Mayor (Councillor J. Tandy) 
The Deputy Mayor (Councillor W.J. Hancox) 

 
Councillors J.B Beaumont, D. Brown, S. Croft, G. Daffern, S. Doughty, P.M. 
Elliott, K. Evans, D. Gissane, J. Glass, C. Golby, S. Gran, J. Gutteridge, L. 
Hocking, J.A. Jackson, K.A. Kondakor, A. Llewellyn-Nash, I.K. Lloyd, B. 
Longden, B. Pandher, N.J.P. Phillips, G.D. Pomfrett, M. Rudkin, A. Sargeant, 
J. Sargeant, J. Sheppard, T. Sheppard, R. Smith, R. Tromans, H. Walmsley, 
C. Watkins and K.D. Wilson. 
 

 
CL41 Minutes 
 
 RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on15th February 2021, be 

deferred until the following amendments have been made: 
a) CL34 – Public Participation, under the statement proposed by Karl Mayer, 

which was missed off the minutes, and is as follows; Councillor Jackson 
replied to his statement, “We have undertaken a wide range of 
consultations with our residents and businesses in relation to the Borough 
Plan and taken account appropriately of the feedback received.  Thank 
you”. 

b) CL39 a) Housing Revenue Account Budget and Capital Programme 
2021/22, Councillor K. Wilson proposed an amendment to this item, which 
was seconded by Councillor S. Croft, and a recorded vote taken.  

 
CL42 Declarations of Interests 
  

RESOLVED that the Declarations of Interests for this meeting are as set out 
in the schedule attached to these minutes, with the following amendments: 
 
a) Councillor C. Golby asked for the removal of her published interest of 

employment as it was no longer valid; 
b) Councillor J. Sargeant asked for the removal of her published interest of 

being on the Board of Directors – Volunteer Friends, Bulkington, as she 
was no longer on this Board. 
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CL43 Announcements 
A minute’s silence in memory of His Royal Highness, The Duke of Edinburgh 
was observed at the start of the meeting.  The Mayor noted that a letter of 
condolence had been sent to Her Majesty, the Queen, on behalf of Nuneaton 
and Bedworth Borough Council.  Councillor Jackson, Councillor Wilson, 
Councillor A. Sargeant and Councillor K. Kondakor, all said a few words to 
reflect on his life and pay their respects on this sad loss. 
 
The Leader of the Council, Councillor Jackson, wished to thank and pay 
tribute to all the members that will not be seeking re-election in May.  These 
members are: 
 

• Councillor J. Glass, first elected in 1984; 

• Councillor G. Pomfrett, first elected in 2012; 

• Councillor J. Beaumont, first elected in 2012; 

• Councillor S. Doughty, first elected in 2012; 

• Councillor B. Longden, first elected in 2012; 

• Councillor D. Gissane, first elected in 2016; 

• Councillor G. Daffern, first elected in 2016; 

• Councillor K. Brindley-Edwards, first elected in 2016; 

• Councillor S. Gran, first elected in 2016. 
 
 

CL44 Public Participation  
 
 Question/Statement 1 

Sam Margrave asked the following question of Councillor J. Jackson, 
Leader of the Council: 

“At the last Council election, the Labour Group promised not to charge for 
green bins and then almost immediately after voters had gone to the polls, 
slapped a £40 charge on residents for green bin collections.  Council elections 
are really important as we choose who will best represent us as residents and 
give a voice to our local community at the town hall.  How will the Council 
build trust in what candidates promise and stop any impact on voter to turn 
due to apathy when there is an expectation like in 2018, that some candidates 
will fail to keep clear promises to local people?” 

Councillor Jackson responded as follows: 

“Thank you, Mr Margrave, for your question.  

As you are aware since 2010 under Conservative Prime Ministers Councils up 

and down the Country have been subject to major cuts in Revenue Support 

Grant and the general austerity that has been inflicted upon us.  

Many Councils have faced making very difficult decisions and Nuneaton and 

Bedworth has not been immune to this. 

It is also worth noting that Conservatives at this Council have not sought to 

eradicate this charge in their latest budget proposals. Indeed, other 
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Conservative controlled Councils have introduced charges in regard to garden 

waste.  

Labour will continue to secure the best possible services for residents while 

setting prudent budgets.” 

Question /Statement 2 

Michele Kondakor asked the following question of Councillor J. 
Beaumont, Portfolio Holder of Planning and Development and Health: 

“Residents on some of the developments off The Long Shoot are having 
serious issues with rubbish etc. being dumped in the ‘no-man’s land’  
between the two fences that separate the various developments, for example 
between Davidson’s Heritage View and Bellway’s Royal Park developments. 
It seems that no-one is taking responsibility for what will be an on-going 
situation. Why is the Council not helping residents when they have allowed 
this ridiculous situation to arise and will the Council ensure that no future 
applications are allowed to leave unmanaged ‘gaps’ between boundaries?” 

 
Councillor Beaumont responded as follows: 

 
“With respect to the permitted schemes referenced in the question it is 

acknowledged that there is some land in between the two schemes which is 

being described as no mans land. When determining a planning application, 

the Local Planning Authority has to determine the application within a 

boundary that is submitted by the applicant. This boundary can often overlap 

with different land owners, but is effectively ‘absent’ from the legalities of 

ownership. There is nothing to compel the applicants to deal with the piece of 

land being referred to in the question. Therefore, when the authority received 

and determined these applications they could only reasonably consider the 

application boundary that was submitted. When considering the application, 

the council had to consider whether the application was acceptable in 

planning terms, which in both of these instances the applications were 

deemed acceptable subject to planning conditions and contributions.  

 

While this has resulted in the referenced no man’s land there is nothing that 

we as the planning authority can do to prevent this. Investigations reveal that 

this land is in separate private ownership and it is the responsibility of the 

landowner to deal with accumulations on their land.” 

 
 

 Question/Statement 3 
 
Karl Mayer asked the following question of Councillor J. Jackson, 
Leader of the Council: 

“Given the local elections are a couple of weeks away, could the leader of the 
council tell the residents of Bedworth Town the three things that you are most 
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proud of, that have started and finished in the Town since you became leader 
of NBBC between May 2018 until Today 21st April 2021?” 

    Councillor Jackson answered as follows: 
 
          “Thank you for your question Mr Mayer. 
 

One of the pleas I received over many years and particularly from Cllr Bill 

Hancox was that we provide temporary accommodation within Bedworth for 

people who sadly find themselves homeless. Homelessness is awful on so 

many levels but having been able to provide such high quality accommodation 

at Spitalfields House is something I really welcome. It means that getting 

children to school is easier, having access to wider family support is less 

difficult and a central Bedworth location makes many other activities easier 

too. 

We have built on our new Council Housing programme and completed an 

innovative modular housing development at Pine Tree Close in Bedworth, 

now called Centennial Close with 6 new 2-bedroom homes and 4 1 Bed 

apartments. Lots of people are waiting either for their first house or indeed 

need to move because they are overcrowded. It is really fabulous to see real, 

new provision and this programme will continue giving more people the family 

homes they need. I should of course say that while investing in new Council 

houses, we are also continuing to invest in our existing stock and many 

having major improvements going on each and every year.  In Bedworth, 

since May 2018, 81 new kitchens, 56 new bathrooms and 272 new heating 

systems. 

 

We have set aside £100,000 to pump prime the transformation of Bedworth 

Town Centre and have approached Tory Controlled Warwickshire County 

Council to do the same. We are committed to take up opportunities for grant 

funding for Bedworth Town Centre and beyond.  

We have undertaken works at Bedworth Market including a deep clean and 

the installation of new units.  

We have been awarded £154,000 from the British Cycling Places to Ride 

scheme for improved facilities at the Miners Welfare Park and let us not forget 

we have managed to progress Bedworth Leisure Centre to RIBA stage 3 well 

on the way to giving us new and improved facilities that we can all enjoy. 

As we all know this pandemic has impacted us all. The Civic Hall is currently 

not able to be used as an entertainment venue and so I was delighted to 

approve its use as a mass vaccination centre for use by the NHS.  

Free parking at the weekends is currently in place as well as after 3pm in the 

week. Reduced market rents helping market traders in this difficult period of 

recovery. 

I could go on. You asked for three things I was most proud of, but clearly 

Bedworth and its future success is not bound by only 3 things. We need to 

look at a variety of measures that will see Nuneaton’s sister town thrive for 
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years to come. The ambitious strategies in place around our parks and open 

spaces, alongside town centre regeneration and more localised high quality 

services will ensure our children and successive generations will continue to 

be proud to call Bedworth their home.” 

 

Question/Statement 4 

Lubs Cvetkovic asked the following question to Councillor Jackson: 

“At the Full Council meeting dated Wednesday 16th September 2020, I asked 

the Leader of the Council why £5,000 allocated by the ruling Labour group in 

their Budget for VE Day 75 celebrations had not been spent and suggested 

alternative uses for this money supporting veterans charities (both the 

question and reply can be seen in appendix A taken from the minutes of that 

meeting).  

 

The Leader of the Council assured me the money would be made available in 

the 2021 budget, however this money has not been made available in the 

current budget. Can the Leader of the Council explain if this is down to poor 

budgetary planning, that she has been unable to live up to her promise, or if 

she has deliberately misled myself, the public at large and to her fellow 

Councillors?” 

Councillor Jackson answered as follows: 

“Thank you for your question Mr Cvetkovic. The budget is available in the 

current financial year and we will consider how best to use it as we progress 

through the roadmap for easing Covid restrictions”. 

 

Question/Statement 5 

Brian Walmsley asked the following question to Councillor Jackson: 

“Is it correct that Nuneaton and Bedworth Borough Council are the only 

national council to have received 100% of funding applied for, with respect to 

plans for the Nuneaton Town Deal, and will hopefully gain 100% of funding 

applications for any Bedworth plans, can the leader of the Council please 

confirm the situation?” 

Councillor Jackson answered as follows: 

“Thank you, Mr Walmsley, for your question. 
 

101 Towns were invited to submit a Town Investment Plan.  52 Town Deals 
have been announced to date and Nuneaton and Bedworth Borough Council 
are 1 of only 6 Councils from the Town Deals announced thus far, that have 
received 100% of funding, some £23m, of course this is in addition to the £1m 
advance to convert unused retail space to small start up business units and 
the £13m that we received from the Future High Streets Fund. 
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Whilst the Borough Council is not in a position to state the percentage level of 
any funding it will receive, every effort will be made to maximise the level of 
funding it may receive for Bedworth as was the case for Nuneaton. We will 
continue to aim high for both our towns and build on the success as we move 
forward.” 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
  
CL45 Special Urgency Decisions 
  

The following decisions have been taken under Special Urgency 
arrangements since the last Council meeting: 
 
a) Special Measures for Businesses 

To provide Cabinet with a report as in response to Covid-19, the Council 
was required to administer a number of business support grants.  The 
Council has received a total of £3.7m of Additional Restrictions Support 
Grant (ARG) which can be used for wider business support measures as 
well as direct business grants. 
 

b) Housing Revenue Account – Void Cleaning and Clearance Service for 
Reactive Repairs 
That Council enters into a Teckal agreement with NABCEL for the 
provision of void clearance and cleaning services for reactive repairs, due 
to the external provider contract ending. 
 

c) Nuneaton Town Hall 
That Cabinet grant delegated authority to the Executive Directors to sign 
the Town Deal Heads of Terms, in order to progress to the second stage 
of the process of being shortlisted to apply for funding as Nuneaton is one 
of the 101 nominated towns. 

  
d) WCC Health and Wellbeing Strategy 

To provide Cabinet with an update of the Warwickshire County Councils 
Final Draft of the Health and Wellbeing Strategy for adoption.  It sets out 
the ambitions and approach to ensure support is effective and available 
where it is most needed, using the findings from the Joint Needs 
Assessment (JSNA). 

 
RESOLVED that the Special Urgency Decisions taken under delegated officer 
authority: 
 
a) by the Director – Regeneration & Housing on 10th March;  
b) by the Executive Director – Operations on 10th March; 
c) by the Director – Regeneration & Housing on 10th March; 
d) by the Director – Leisure, Recreation and Health on 14th April; 

 
As detailed in the agenda, be noted. 
 

  
CL46 Cabinet  
   

The Leader of the Council submitted her report on behalf of Cabinet.  The 
report highlighted matters considered at the Cabinet meetings held on the 10th 
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February, 10th March and 14th April 2021 and also details of reports from the 
West Midlands Combined Authority Board, which had a direct impact on 
NBBC, namely the Board meeting of 19th March 2021. 

 
Several questions were raised to which the Leader of the Council, or the 
appropriate Portfolio Holder, gave a response. 
 
RESOLVED that:  
 
a) the report be noted. 

 
 
CL47 Committee Timetables 2021-22 and 2022-23 
 

A report by the Director of Democracy, Planning & Public Protection to 
approve the timetables of meetings, for Council, Cabinet, Committees and 
Overview and Scrutiny Panels for 2021/22 and 2022/23.  Councillor Jackson 
moved this motion and Councillor Beaumont seconded it that this report is 
accepted, as it had been given lots of consideration.   
 
Councillor Evans moved the following amendment which was seconded by 
Councillor Walmsley: 
 
“That every meeting, with the exception of Planning Applications, is moved to 
6 p.m.” 
 
A recorded vote was taken on Councillor Evans’s amendment as follows: 
 
FOR:   Councillors: D. Brown, S. Croft, K. Evans, D. Gissane, 
     C. Golby, S. Gran, J. Gutteridge, A.  
     Llewellyn-Nash, B. Pandher, R. Smith, 
     R. Tromans, H. Walmsley, K. Wilson 
 
AGAINST:  Councillors: J. Beaumont, G. Daffern, S. Doughty, 
     P. Elliott, J. Glass, W. Hancox, L. Hocking, 
     J. Jackson, K. Kondakor, I. Lloyd, B.  
     Longden, N. Phillips, G. Pomfrett, M.  
     Rudkin, A. Sargeant, J. Sargeant, J. 
     Sheppard, T. Sheppard, J. Tandy, C.  
     Watkins 
 
The amendment was lost. 

 
A recorded vote was taken on the substantive motion proposed by Councillor 
J. Jackson , to accept the timetable as it currently stands, as follows: 
 
FOR:   Councillors: J. Beaumont, G. Daffern, S. Doughty, 
     P. Elliott, J. Glass, W. Hancox, L. Hocking, 

J. Jackson, I. Lloyd, B. Longden, N. Phillips, 
G. Pomfrett, M. Rudkin, A. Sargeant, J. 
Sargeant, J. Sheppard, T. Sheppard, J. 
Tandy, C. Watkins 
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 AGAINST:  Councillors: D. Brown, S. Croft, K. Evans, D. Gissane, 
      C. Golby, S. Gran, J. Gutteridge, K.  
      Kondakor, A. Llewellyn-Nash, B. Pandher,  
      R. Smith, R. Tromans, H. Walmsley, K.  
      Wilson 
 

The substantive motion was carried. 
 
Councillor Walmsley had his microphone switched off during the debate on 
this matter.  He asked for this allegation and matter to be referred to the Audit 
and Standards Committee for a full investigation and Councillor Evans 
seconded this motion. 
 
A recorded vote was taken on Councillor Walmsley’s recommendation as 
follows: 
 
FOR:   Councillors: D. Brown, S. Croft, K. Evans, D. Gissane, 
     C. Golby, S. Gran, J. Gutteridge, K.  
     Kondakor, A. Llewellyn-Nash, B. Pandher,  

A. Sargeant, J. Sargeant, R. Smith, R.  
Tromans, H. Walmsley, K. Wilson 

  
 AGAINST:  Councillors: J. Beaumont, G. Daffern, S. Doughty, P. 
      Elliott, J. Glass, W. Hancox, L. Hocking, 
      J. Jackson, I. Lloyd, B. Longden, N. Phillips, 
      G. Pomfrett, M. Rudkin, J. Sheppard, T. 
      Sheppard, J. Tandy, C. Watkins 
 
 The amendment was lost. 
 

RESOLVED that the report was noted with the following amendments: 
 
a) The Audit and Standards meeting scheduled for 7th September 2021 is 

moved 28th September, in order to fit in with the timetable for external 
audit; 

b) The Planning Applications meeting scheduled for 31st August 2021, is 
moved to 7th September, to separate it from the Bank Holiday; 

c) Licensing on 7th July included a location and time; 
d) Local Plan Committee on 17th November included a location and time. 

  
 

CL48 Annual Report of Overview and Scrutiny Panels 
 

The Council gave consideration to the work of the Overview and Scrutiny 
Panels during this municipal year.  Thanks was given to everyone who 
worked on the panels and to the public for their participation. 
 
Councillor Jackson moved the motion for the report to be noted and 
Councillor Pomfrett seconded the motion. 
 
A recorded vote was taken as follows: 
 
FOR:   Councillors: J. Beaumont, G. Daffern, S. Doughty, P. 
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     Elliott, J. Glass, W. Hancox, L. Hocking, J. 
     Jackson, K. Kondakor, I. Lloyd, B. Longden, 
     N. Phillips, G. Pomfrett, M. Rudkin, J.  
     Sheppard, T. Sheppard, J. Tandy, C.  
     Watkins 
 
AGAINST:  Councillors: D. Brown, S. Croft, K. Evans, D. Gissane, 

C. Golby, S. Gran, J. Gutteridge, A. 
Llewellyn-Nash, B. Pandher, A. Sargeant, 
J. Sargeant, R. Smith, R. Tromans, H. 
Walmsley, K. Wilson 

 
The motion was carried. 
 
RESOLVED: that the report be noted. 
 
  

CL49 Recommendations from Cabinet and Other Committees 
 

a) Amendments to Cabinet Procedure Rules 
The Council gave consideration to this report, which recommended 
changes to Cabinet Procedure Rules to allow an opposition spokesperson 
to attend and speak at Cabinet meetings as an observer. 
Councillor Jackson moved the motion to accept this report and Councillor 
Beaumont seconded this motion. 
 
Councillor Kondakor asked that an amendment was made to this report, 
that all opposition leaders from all the parties be invited and allowed to 
speak at Cabinet meetings.  Councillor A. Sargeant seconded this and a 
recorded vote was taken: 
 
 
FOR:  Councillors: D. Gissane, K. Kondakor, A. Sargeant, 
     J. Sargeant 
 
AGAINST: Councillors: J. Beaumont, D. Brown, S. Croft, G. Daffern 
     S. Doughty, P. Elliott, K. Evans, J. Glass, C. 
     Golby, S. Gran, J. Gutteridge, W. Hancox,  
     L. Hocking, J. Jackson, A. Llewellyn-Nash,  
     I. Lloyd, B. Longden, B. Pandher, N. Phillips 
     G. Pomfrett, M. Rudkin, J. Sheppard, T. 
     Sheppard, R. Smith, J. Tandy, R. Tromans, 
     H. Walmsley, C. Watkins, K. Wilson 

  

The motion was lost. 

 

A vote was taken on the substantive motion: 

FOR:  Councillors: J. Beaumont, D. Brown, S. Croft, G. Daffern 
S. Doughty, P. Elliott, K. Evans, D. 
Gissane, J. Glass, C.Golby, S. Gran, J. 
Gutteridge, W. Hancox, L. Hocking, J. 
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Jackson, A. Llewellyn-Nash, I. Lloyd, B. 
Longden, B. Pandher, N. Phillips 

     G. Pomfrett, M. Rudkin, J. Sheppard, T. 
     Sheppard, R. Smith, J. Tandy, R. Tromans, 
     H. Walmsley, C. Watkins, K. Wilson 
 
AGAINST  Councillors: K. Kondakor, A. Sargeant, J. Sargeant 

 

The motion was carried. 

      

b) Audit and Standards Committee 
i) Revised Gifts & Hospitality Policy and Protocol for 

Member/Employee Relations 
The committee approved this policy and an updated version of the 
Protocol for Member/Employee Relations.  It was recommended that 
the Constitution be amended accordingly.  Madam Mayor moved this 
motion and Councillor Beaumont seconded this.  The proposal was 
accepted with no dissent.  This motion did not go to a vote; it was just 
agreed. 
 

ii) Social Media Guidance and the Media Protocol 
The committee approved this policy and recommended that the 
Constitution be amended accordingly.  Madam Mayor moved this 
motion and Councillor Beaumont seconded this.  The proposal was 
accepted with no dissent.  This motion did not go to a vote; it was just 
agreed.   

 
 RESOLVED that the Constitution be amended accordingly. 
 
  

Councillor Hancox moved an extension that Standing Orders be suspended 
until the completion of business, which was seconded by Councillor Lloyd. 
 
Councillor Tromans made an amendment to that proposal, that there was an 
extension to 10 p.m. to complete business, seconded by Councillor Evans 
 
A recorded vote was taken on the amendment as follows: 

 
FOR:   Councillors: D. Brown, S. Croft, K. Evans, D. Gissane 

C.Golby, S. Gran, J. Gutteridge, A. 
Llewellyn-Nash, B. Pandher, R. Smith, 
R. Tromans, H. Walmsley, K. Wilson 
 

 AGAINST:  Councillors: J. Beaumont, G. Daffern, S. Doughty, P. 
      Elliott, J. Glass, W. Hancox, L. Hocking, 

J. Jackson, K. Kondakor, I. Lloyd, B. 
Longden, N. Phillips, G. Pomfrett, M. 
Rudkin, A. Sargeant, J. Sargeant, J. 
Sheppard, T. Sheppard, J. Tandy, C. 
Watkins 
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 The amendment was lost. 
 

 
The meeting having lasted for three hours stood adjourned and the remaining 
items will be considered at the next ordinary meeting. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

________________________ 
Mayor 



Council - Schedule of Declarations of Interests – 2020/2021 
 

 Name of 
Councillor 

Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest 

Other Personal Interest Dispensation 

 
 
 

General 
dispensations 
granted to all 
members under 
s.33 of the 
Localism Act 
2011 

  Granted to all members of the 
Council in the areas of: 

- Housing matters 
- Statutory sick pay under 

Part XI of the Social 
Security Contributions 
and Benefits Act 1992 

- An allowance, payment 
given to members 

- An indemnity given to 
members 

- Any ceremonial honour 
given to members 

- Setting council tax or a 
precept under the Local 
Government Finance 
Act 1992 

- Planning and Licensing 
matters 

- Allotments 
- Local Enterprise 

Partnership 

 J. Beaumont  Board member of Bulkington 
Community Library CIC in 
addition to an unpaid Manager 
of the library. 

 

Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Nuneaton and Bedworth 
Older People’s Forum 

 K. Brindley-
Edwards 

Teacher and Head of 
6th Form at 
Beauchamp College 

Representative on the following 
Outside Body: 

• King Edward VI College 
Foundation - Trustee 

 

 D. Brown Employed by H.M 
Land Registry 

Regional Coordinator, Ragdoll 
Rescue Charity 

 

 S. Croft Employed at Holland 
& Barrett Retail Ltd 

Treasurer of the Conservative 
Association 

 

 G. Daffern Teacher at Finham 
Park 2 

Member of NEU 
Staff Governor – Finham Park 
2, Local Governing Body. 
 

 

 S. Doughty Cherville Limited  Unite the Union  

 P. Elliott Employee of CW 
Mind’s Autism 
Support Service 

Governor at Stockingford 
Nursery 

 

Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Friendship Project for 
Children 

 K. Evans Employed by UK 
Parliament 

Executive Officer at the North 
Warwickshire & Bedworth 
Conservative Association 
Association Representative of 

 



 Name of 
Councillor 

Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest 

Other Personal Interest Dispensation 

Warwickshire Conservative 
Area Association 

 J. Glass None None  

 D. Gissane Self employed 
trading as Huxo 
Creative 

Member of Warwickshire 
County Council 

 

 S. Gran  Member of Warwickshire 
County Council 

 

 J. Gutteridge  Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Age UK (Warwickshire 
Branch) 

To speak and vote on any 
matters involving the Borough 
Plan related to land at Leyland 
Road Bulkington 

 W.J. Hancox  Daughter holds employment 
position within NBBC 
 
Unite the Union 
 
Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Building Control 
Partnership Steering Group 

• Hammersley Smith & Orton 
Charity 

 

 L. Hocking Employed by 
Openreach 

Member of: 

• Unite the Union 

• Communication Workers 
Union 

 

Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Committee of Management 
of Hartshill and Nuneaton 
Recreation Ground 

 J.A. Jackson 
 

Any matter relating to 
the employment 
policies and 
procedures of 
Nuneaton & 
Bedworth Borough 
Council or any matter 
relating to the 
contractual 
arrangements with 
Sport & Leisure 
Management Ltd. 

Unite the Union Dispensation to speak and vote 
on matters that do not relate 
specifically to her husband’s 
contract of employment. 

• Non Executive Director with 
Nuneaton and Bedworth 
Community Enterprises 
Limited  

• Director Coventry & 
Warwickshire Local 
Enterprise Partnership 

Dispensation to speak and vote 

Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Coventry, Warwickshire & 
Hinckley and Bosworth 
Joint Committee 

• District Leaders 

• Local Government 
Association 

• Local Enterprise  
Partnership 

• West Midlands Combined 
Authority 

 



 Name of 
Councillor 

Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest 

Other Personal Interest Dispensation 

• Member Liaison of both 
Transforming Nuneaton 
and Transforming 
Bedworth 

 K.A. Kondakor  Member of Warwickshire 
County Council 
 
100PERCENTRENEWABLEUK 
LTD 

 

 A. Llewellyn-
Nash 

Employee of BMI 
Healthcare 

Treasurer of Exhall Multi-
cultural Group 
 
Governor at Newdigate Primary 
and Nursery School, Bedworth 

 

 I. Lloyd  Non Executive Director with 
Nuneaton and Bedworth 
Community Enterprises 
Limited. 

Dispensation to speak and vote 

Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Nuneaton & Bedworth 
Sports Forum 

• Camp Hill Urban Village 
and Pride in Camp Hill 

• Poor’s Piece Charity 

• Committee of Management 
of Hartshill & Nuneaton 
Recreation Group 

• Towns Board 

 

 
 

B.J. Longden  Daughter and son-in-law work 
in the NHS 

 

Member of the Stockingford 
Community Centre 

Ex-Officiate of the Veterans 
Contact Point Board 

Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• George Eliot Hospital NHS 
Trust – Public/User Board 

• George Eliot Hospital NHS 
Foundation Trust 
Governors 

• Armed Forces Covenant 
Meeting 

• Astley Charity 

 B. Pandher  Member of Warwickshire 
County Council 
Treasurer & Trustee of 
Nanaksar Gurdwara Gursikh 
Temple; 
Coordinator of Council of Sikh 
Temples in Coventry; 
Secretary of Coventry Indian 
Community; 

 



 Name of 
Councillor 

Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest 

Other Personal Interest Dispensation 

Trustee of Sikh Monument 
Trust 
Vice Chair Exhall Multicultural 
Group 

 G.D. Pomfrett None None   

 N. Phillips  Employee of DWP Member of:  

• Nuneaton Labour CLP 

• The Fabian Society  

• The George Eliot Society  

• The PCS Union 

• Central Credit Union 

• Stockingford Sports and 
Allotment Club 

• Haunchwood Sports and 
Social Club 

 
 

 

 M. Rudkin Employee of 
Coventry City 
Council 

Unite the Union  
 
 

Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Bedworth Neighbourhood 
Watch Committee 

 A. Sargeant  Member of Warwickshire 
County Council 
Chairman of The Nook 
(Nuneaton) Residents 
Association.  
Chair of Attleborough 
Community Matters group.  
Chair of Attleborough 
Neighbourhood Watch 
Volunteer at Volunteer Friends 
Bulkington. 
Member of Nuneaton Carnival 
Committee 

 
 

Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Advice Rights 

 J. Sargeant Head of Retail – Life 
Charity 

  

 J. Sheppard 
 

 Partnership member of the Hill 
Top and Caldwell Big Local. 

Dispensation to speak and vote 
on any matters of Borough Plan 
that relate to the Directorship of 
Wembrook Community Centre 

Director of Wembrook 
Community Centre. 

 
 
 

Member of the Management 
Committee at the Mental Health 
Drop in. 

 

Champion for Safeguarding 
(Children & Adults) 
 

 



 Name of 
Councillor 

Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest 

Other Personal Interest Dispensation 

Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Local Government 
Superannuation Scheme 
Consultative Board 

• Warwickshire Direct 
Partnership 

• Warwickshire Waste 
Partnership 

• West Midland Employers 

• Nuneaton Neighbour 
Watch Committee 

 T. Sheppard Employee of Dairy 
Crest 

Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Warwickshire Adult Social 
Care and Health Overview 
and Scrutiny Panel 

 

 R. Smith  Chairman of Volunteer Friends, 
Bulkington; 
Board member of  Bulkington 
Village Community and 
Conference Centre 
Trustee of Bulkington Sports 
and Social Club 

 

 J.A. Tandy  Partnership member of the Hill 
Top and 
Caldwell Big Local. 
Member of Unite the union. 
 
Representative on the following 
Outside Bodies: 

• Nuneaton Festival of Arts 

• Warwickshire Race 
Equality Partnership 

• Warwickshire Race 
Equality Partnership 

• West Midlands Combined 
Authority Audit Group 

 

 R. Tromans Director of RTC Ltd    

 H. Walmsley Chief of Staff to 
Julian Knight MP 
 

Chartered Institute of Public 
Relations 

Dispensation to speak and vote 

 C.M. Watkins Landlord of a 
privately rented 
property 

Representative on the following 
outside bodies: 

• Nuneaton and Bedworth 
Home Improvement 
Agency. 

• Nuneaton and Bedworth 
Safer and Stronger 
Communities Partnership. 

• Safer Warwickshire 
Partnership Board. 

• Warwickshire Housing 
Support Partnership. 

• Warwickshire Police and 
Crime Panel. 

 



 Name of 
Councillor 

Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest 

Other Personal Interest Dispensation 

 K.D. Wilson Employee of the 
Courts Service 
 

Non Executive Director with 
Nuneaton and Bedworth 
Community Enterprises Limited 

 

 


